The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
November 22, 2019
Attendance:  N. Gregoire Allis, P. Bullard, S. Burt, L. Campbell, A. Cochran, J. Daileanes, K. DiNardo, K. Duffy, I. Duros, K. Hostetter, G. Lemire, G. Monagle, J. O’Day, Alyssa Schatzel, Meredith Shaw, A. Thurlow, K. Trevenen
Old Business/Updates:

Masconomet-Karen reported Health Services Department is providing health training classes (CPR, AED, Stop the Bleed, First Aid) to staff free of charge due grant funding- class brochure handed out to group.  Karen informed group about two new emergency medications for use in schools.  Karen is working with Dr. Allara to develop protocols for intranasal sprays Midazolam and Baqsimi (seizures and diabetes).  MS-Gavin reported Good Citizen Program getting positive feedback.  Steve Hartman from “On The Road” is coming to MS to interview about the “Power of One“ program.  Alexis and Adam holding a monthly Parent Support Group. Karen and Meredith will present YRBS data 2108 to district faculty on Monday, November 25th. Focus will be on what teachers can do with this data.
TTC and The Coalition-Community Conversation on 1/29/20 to discuss YRBS results.  YAAB group involved in personal invitation to key facility and staff, presenting data and facilitating conversation.  TTC asking for volunteers to help facilitate discussion.  Keri Gallagher (Connectsafely.org) presented Positive Parenting Tech Use last month.   Susan Reynolds will present Social Media and Mental Health: Optimizing the Connection on December 3rd.  
Interface Resource and Referral Service-Adjustment counselors from both schools joined council to hear presentation on Interface (provides referrals and follow up for mental health services to families, individuals).   Nicole presented interesting information on this community-wide subscription service.  Service is used by many communities, mostly south of us.   Adj. counselors provided valuable feedback, TTC will obtain more information prior to presenting to local towns for inclusion in budget. 
Action Items-
Vaping Diversion Program-Choice of vaping diversion programs narrowed down to two (American Lung Association-Indepth and Seaside Consultant Program) ALA is free with online training.   SCP will provide outside trainer for 4 hours.  Patty has offered to cover the cost.    Council has asked that we get more information about SCP prior to making a decision.  Will review at December meeting.   
WSCC (Whole School, Whole Community, Whole Child)-Council reviewed assessment chart with additional information added.  Idea presented of doing a student health fair, discussed possible options for fair next year. 
New Business

Needs Assessment Tool-Karen will present tool at next meeting.  
Next Meeting 
December 20, 2019

